

See public meetings schedule on this pages and check online for agendas, meeting notes and announcements City of Orinda:

www.cityoforinda.org Phone (925) 253-4200 **Chamber of Commerce:** www.orindachamber.org The Orinda Association: www.orindaassociation.org

- Hardwoods
- Carpets
- Rugs

- Vinyl

Laminate

FAMILY OWNED

925-284-4440

30+ YEARS!

3344 Mt. Diablo Blvd.

Lafayette lamorindafloors.com





COMPASS

Contact me any time for an update on our changing market.

Make the right move in 2023.

Dana Reedy JD | Broker Associate 415.205.8050 dana@danareedyhomes.com DRE 01880723



Outgoing committee members recognized, new ones appointed

www.lamorindaweekly.com

By Sora O'Doherty

The Orinda City Council on March 21 thanked outgoing committee and commission members and recognized their contribution to the city. Bobbie Landers was recognized for her service on the Historic Landmarks Committee, Bergen Kenny Woodbury for his service on the Parks and Recreation Commission, Travis Blascheck-Miller for service on the Traffic Safety Advisory Committee and Jeffrey Lyon for serving on the Finance Advisory Committee.

Later in the meeting, the council decided to appoint three applicants on the basis of their applications, without interview. Longtime resident Natalie Fay was appointed to

the Planning Commission, leaving one remaining vacancy to be filled. Fay is currently a board member of the Orinda Community Foundation and worked as a senior planner for the cities of Walnut Creek, Oakland and Berkeley.

The council also filled the two remaining vacancies on the Finance Advisory Committee by appointing Joan Kiekaefer and Wendy Wee. Kiekaefer, who holds a degree in economics from Stanford University and an MBA from UCLA, had a 35-year career in banking and volunteers in various education-related positions in Orinda. She has lived in Orinda for 29 years.

Wee is the newest resident of Orinda at only a year and a quarter, but brings to the city close to 50 years of accounting and finance experience. She worked as the chief financial officer for Kindred Biosciences, Inc., but is retiring and wishes to volunteer and serve the community.

Council Member Brandyn Iverson commented that she was blown away by the candidates, whom she regards as



From left: outgoing committee member Bobbie Landers, Mayor Inga Miller, and outgoing committee members Travis Blascheck-Miller and Jeffrey Lyon

fabulous. All three candidates were appointed by a unani-

mous decision of the council. Anyone who wishes to

serve on the Planning Commission should contact Orinda City Clerk Sheri Smith.

Bay Area Drainage, Inc.

Have You Checked Your Crawlspace Lately?

- French Drains
- Underfloor Drains
- Downspout Systems
- Subdrain Systems
- **Sump Pumps**
- Retaining Walls
- Pavestone Driveway & Walkways

A General Engineering Contractor Locally owned and Operated Contractor LIC # 762208

925 • 377 • 9209



visit our website www.bayareadrainage.com

Attempt made to shorten Orinda City Council Meetings

By Sora O'Doherty

Newly elected member Janet Riley raised the issue of meeting length at the March 21 Orinda City Council meeting. When it came time for the annual review of the city's practice and procedure manual, Riley expressed her desire to start and end meetings earlier. Her proposal prompted a wide-ranging council discussion about meetings, and, in the end, the council agreed to try to shorten the meetings by requiring a majority vote of the council to continue a meeting past 10 p.m. and a unanimous vote to continue past 11 p.m. In addition, a unanimous vote and a specified end time would be required to continue a meeting past 11:30 p.m. Currently, meeting extensions begin at 11 p.m. However, the council declined to begin meetings earlier than the current 7 p.m.

Council Member Latika

Malkani expressed concerns about parents and working people being able to attend meetings starting earlier than 7 p.m. While Mayor Inga Miller asked about the possibility of moving closed sessions to the end of city council meetings, it was agreed that this would not be a good idea for a variety of reasons.

Riley also suggested that start times be added to the agenda for each agenda item, but the council rejected this suggestion as impractical. Miller noted that if something was published as beginning at 7:15 p.m., for example, but the council started the item at 6:50 p.m. they would get in trouble. Vice Mayor Darlene Gee said that she has been on the city council for almost eight years, and recalls times before the pandemic when the auditorium was full. She added that many closed sessions are challenging and complicated and cannot be

completed in one hour.

Malkani was also concerned about consistency, as Orinda residents are accustomed to having city council meeting start at 7 p.m., and she believed that some of the suggested changes might discourage community discourse. On the other hand, Council Member Brandyn Iverson felt that when meetings go beyond 11 p.m. it effectively disenfranchises some community members, and suggested that the council attempt to offer a hybrid meeting forum. City Clerk Sheri Smith informed the council that at that meeting they had been testing a Zoom format as well as streaming on YouTube, but unfortunately had lost the internet connection.

The practice and procedures manual was adopted unanimously with no changes other than that affecting the extension of meetings.

NEED A GURU FOR YOUR 401(K)?

LEARN HOW TO SUCCESSFULLY NAVIGATE YOUR **401(K) RETIREMENT PLAN MENU**

With Greg Gaskin



925 Country Club Drive, Moraga, CA 94556

Greg will demonstrate Investment Strategies that can make 401(k)'s Successful ALSO....

> He will explain the safety trigger that is built into the process. Join Greg for a twenty minute zoom call. Thursday's 4:30pm / Saturday's 10:30 am Please e-mail Michelle Marcucci for Zoom login Information. michelle@gaskinwm.com

In-person mixers return to Orinda



Orinda Chamber of Commerce members greeted each other in person March 16 at Mechanic's Bank, Orinda, after a long hiatus.

Photo Sora